
Sanctuary Updates to Sound and Video This has been a big year of upgrades.   
• We added a new camera in the sanctuary for our online worship experience. It’s been a huge 

improvement both in sound and video quality.   

• The sanctuary sound system was also reviewed and refreshed, adding a new wireless       

microphone system.  

• The outdoor portable system for the grove was overhauled with new speakers and a new   

mixer. The old sanctuary wireless microphone system will be used for outdoor worship.  

• In October two flat screens will be installed in the sanctuary so that we can add to all that we 
do to make worship creative,    relevant, and meaningful. This will allow us to project announcements, pictures, videos, and to 

interact with our online          community in new ways.  

We couldn’t do these things without the support of the Larry Wotring Estate, the Memorial Fund – in memory of Larry 
Pruneski, Phil & Julie Wehr Music Gift, Selig Electric, Entertainment Services Group (Mike and Nate), Jeff and Ronnie 
Herbine, Ed Normann, Phil Wehr, Pastor Kayli, and our Sound Team. THANK YOU!   

See Pastor Kris or Pastor Kayli if you are interested in being a Digital Host on Sunday mornings. You’ll get to help with 
the camera and interact with our online community during worship.  
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PLEASE RETURN THE INFORMATION FORM AND SURVEY AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 

 

 In June members received a letter asking you to complete an information form and survey.  If 

you haven’t returned your form to the church office yet, please do so.  

 

 Your response is important to us. WE NEED EVERYONE TO RESPOND and COMPLETE THE INFOR-

MATION FORM and SURVEY.   

 

Here’s the online link to complete it:    https://forms.gle/JEZM4v4EcZ29EktMA 

 

Or you can contact the church office for additional paper copies to be mailed to you.  

Thanks! 

Christmas Worship Schedule  

Christmas Eve Eve - Friday, December 22 at 7pm,  Candlelight, Carols, and Communion 

Sunday, December 24 – No morning services at 8am or 10:30am 

Christmas Eve at 3pm, 5pm, and 8pm Candlelight and Carols, Communion at 3pm and 8pm 

Sunday, Dec 31, No 8am worship, 10:30am Worship  

Sunday, Jan 7 8am and 10:30 Worship, Communion  

https://forms.gle/JEZM4v4EcZ29EktMA
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Staff Update from Pastor Kris   

 
Congratulations to Carrie, our Pastor of Visitation, for taking the first (big) step of authorization 

from the Penn Northeast Conference of the UCC!    

 

She has been working hard on writing papers, sermons, and submitting material for the PNEC 

committee to review and this summer she received approval for lay ministerial standing.  She can 

celebrate the sacraments of baptism and communion without another authorized minister  

present.  More importantly, this is a huge affirmation of her gifts and leadership, which we have 

the privilege of seeing first hand here.  

 

The next step, to be licensed here and with her position at St. Luke’s, will take some more work 

which she’s doing. At her recent PNEC meeting they affirmed her gifts by challenging her to  

consider the ordination (lay) track as well, which involves more work, but after being licensed 

she’d be more than half way there. AND, she said, ‘yes!’.  

 

Celebrate with her and continue to keep her in your prayers as she serves God here and discerns 

her call among us. She’s doing wonderful work and is an important part of our team here.  Thanks 

Carrie!  
 
 

Adult Faith Formation Classes with Pastor Kris   

 

Falling Upward:  A Spirituality for the Two Halves of Life  by Richard Rohr  

Father Rohr offers a new paradigm for understanding one of the most profound of life’s mysteries:  

how our failings can be the foundation for our ongoing spiritual growth. He explores the two 

halves of life to show that those who have fallen, failed, or gone down are the only ones who  

understand “up.” How do we grow spiritually and know spiritual joys in the midst of it all?  
 

Sessions Fridays from 9:30 to 11am, September 8 and 15, October 6 and 13 

Sundays from 9:15 to 10:15am, September 10 and 17, October 8 and 15  

 

If you’re unable to join us but want to 

read the books, there are copies  

available on the table  in the lobby or 

contact Pastor Kris.  

 

 

Note:  In addition to these gatherings 

there is an adult group that meets on 

God First Wednesdays on the first 

Wednesday of the month. The night 

starts with supper (you can join or skip) 

at 5:30 with small groups starting at  

6:30-7:30pm.  See more detailed post. 

Dates:  Oct 4, Nov 1, Dec 6.  
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Jokes of the Month 

What animal could Noah not trust? Answer: Cheetah 

Why did the sponge go to church? Answer: Because it was holy! 
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September 2023 Edition 
Pastor Kayli (pastorkayli@unionucc.org) 

Back to School!! 

Sending love and blessings to all of our  

students, teachers, custodians, bus drivers, and 

all school workers and they enter into another 

year of learning, fun, and friends. 

PNEC SLEEP OUT FOR  

HOMELESSNESS 

When: October 14-15, 2023 

Where: UCC Greenawalds, 
Allentown 

More information to come!  

Let Pastor Kayli know if you 
are interested 

 

 

*SAVE THE DATE* 

KICK OFF FALL MINI GOLF AND ICE CREAM!  

All Youth grades 6th-12th are invited  to join us for an 

afternoon of mini golf and ice cream! Meet us there, 

play a round, enjoy a treat! 

When: September 16, 2023 

Time: 2:00pm 

Where: Rolling Hills Recreation ( 4565 Spring Hill Dr, 

Schnecksville, PA 18078 )  

 

Sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-kick 

Y.A.T. LUNCH AND FUN 

All youth are invited to the YAT Lunch and 

fun! We’ll eat yummy food, plan some fun 

things, and spend time together 

When: September 24, 2023 

Time: 11:30am-1:00pm 

Sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-yat1 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-kick
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-kick
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-yat1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-yat1
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From the Mission Committee 
 
 

      Thank you to all who supported the One Great Hour of Sharing and the Neighbors in Need  
collections this summer.   These are annual collections that Union UCC supports every year through 
OCWM, Our Church’s Wider Mission. 
 
      Thank you to the Vacation Bible School families who supported the food and toiletries  
collection.  The Northern Lehigh Food Bank and Lehigh Conference of Churches were so grateful for 
these much-needed donations of peanut butter, jelly, cereal, toothpaste and brushes, soap, and toilet 
paper.  Great job everyone. 
 
      Thank you to all who supported the collection of underwear as part of Christmas in July. The  
variety of underwear for children, teens, and adults was outstanding.  Four large boxes of men’s socks 
and underwear were delivered to the Allentown Rescue Mission.   Five large boxes of socks and  
underwear for children and adults for any gender were delivered to the 6th Street Shelter in  
Allentown.  The delivery also included toilet paper, soap, and toothpaste. Both missions were very  
impressed with our generosity during the summer months. 
 
      Thank you from the Northern Lehigh Food Bank for providing various food items for their Summer 
Kid’s Pack program. 120 bags of food were prepared with 25 various food items including soup,  
cereal, apple sauce, crackers, cookies, mac and cheese, and more.   These bags were distributed to 
children during the month of July. 
 
 
 
Toiletries needed 
    
         Toiletries are desperately needed for our local mission agencies, every week of the year.  Please 
bring soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes, shampoo, deodorant, toilet paper or any toiletries to church and 
drop off in the shopping cart, or in the blue bin in Memorial Hall. Toiletry items are provided to the NL 
Food Bank, Lehigh Conference of Churches, 6th Street Shelter and others.  Your donations make a 
difference in the lives of local families. 

From The Sabbatical Trails 

Hi there friends! I have returned from my 4 weeks of Sabbatical rest and I am 

ready to jump back in! While I was away I had the chance to spend some over 

due quality time with my friends and family. I was also able to get to some much 

overdue reading (I like to collect/buy books and tend to forget about them). I 

am  

grateful for the time to be away and to rejuvenate my soul and spirit. Having the 

time to be away has helped my mental health and cleared out the cobwebs to 

bring fresh energy to my ministry here! Words can not express how blessed I feel 

to be a part of such a wonderful community that allows for their pastors the chance to have times of 

rest and renewal. Thanks to Pastors Kris and Carrie for holding down the fort, and keeping me in the 

loop, while I was away. Special thanks to Deana Correll and Eric Minnich for covering our youth  

gatherings while I was gone as well. Let’s get ready for another amazing year of ministry together!  

Love and prayers, 

Pastor Kayli  
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Room or Hall Use for Members   

Members are now able to reserve the use of rooms in the church again. Contact Marissa 

in the office to see if your date is available, to complete the necessary forms, to learn the  

guidelines and process, and to pay the fees. One time use fees are $60 plus a $25  

cleaning fee. We do not offer room use to non-members. 

Helping Hearts is a group of volunteers who visits with our senior folks who often cannot  

attend worship or church events. We are always looking for new helpers! It entails visiting 3-4 

times a year and delivering flowers and treats provided by the church. We also meet for 

about an hour prior to each delivery. Would you like to join us? 

Contact Pastor Carrie, vispas@unionucc.org or 610-297-6569. 

Pastor Carrie’s Corner  

 

Each newsletter I hope to share a thought-provoking or inspirational message to enrich your 

spiritual journey. Enjoy!  

 

One morning recently, I woke up with this poem in my head. Perhaps you remember it?  
Monday's child is fair of face,  

Tuesday's child is full of grace,  

Wednesday's child is full of woe,  

Thursday's child has far to go,  

Friday's child is loving and giving,  

Saturday's child must work for a living,  

But the child that's born on the Sabbath day,  

Is fair and wise and good and gay.  

 

I was born on a Friday. After reading the whole poem, I had a sigh of relief that I wasn't "full of 

woe," followed by a bit of remorse~ for I can't say my life has been entirely led by "loving and 

giving." In fact, our minds tend to remember the ugly far quicker than the loving and giving. 

Regret can be our default I'm afraid, if we aren't careful.  

 

But I give myself grace (as I hope you do for yourselves), for I recognize that I've done the 

best I could with what I've had to work with and that each new day brings with it the  

opportunity to make a difference in the world, especially our own.  

 

Those children are still a part of us. We've just buried them with all sorts of life drama and  

trauma. I encourage you to uncover that child. Find your fun, your joy. Laugh out loud.  

Accept everyone for who they are and what games they bring to life. Be fearless. Embrace 

the challenges and dive head-first into life. Hug everyone.  

 

And live in love.  

Pastor Carrie  

 
Union UCC, Neffs 
Rev. Thomas N. Thomas 
Rev. Kris P. Snyder-Samuelson 
610-767-6961 
 

You are in our prayers. 

Helping Hearts 

Communion Ministers 
 

 

mailto:vispas@unionucc.org
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From the Property Committee 

 

         Where has the Summer gone?  Time sure flies by, especially when staying busy, even 

around the church property.  Summer always brings much activity around the property as 

scheduled repairs, maintenance and upgrades occur. 

 

          The annual cleaning of the gutters and inspection and repairs to the slate roof was done 

in June.  The lawn maintenance crew makes a weekly appearance to mow the lawn. around 

the church. The elevator receives maintenance on a quarterly basis. 

 

    Inside the building, our caretakers Ori and Shelly Handwerk have been busy all summer in  

cleaning all of the rooms, moving all the chairs, tables, and other furniture and then waxing the 

floors or deep cleaning the rugs. Nice shiny floors and clean rugs are ready for everyone to use 

this fall, and ultimately make dirty. Thanks of gratitude are in order to Ori and Shelly for their 

dedication in keeping our building clean. 

 

   Outside the building, the painting crews have been busy this past July and August. They are 

painting the exterior of the sanctuary, bell tower, and corner spires. They are also giving all of 

the metal railings along the stairs a thorough sanding, then painting with a primer coat and  

final black coat.   The finished railings are looking great. This project is being funded through the 

Funds of Lasting Gifts endowment fund. 

 

     Finally, five new insulated Pella Windows are being installed in the lower level preschool  

hallway.  This small project is a much-needed upgrade in this area of the building. Well, that’s 

the summer highlights of upgrades and repairs around the Union UCC church  

property. 
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Music Opportunities at Union  

Matt, Mitchell and I are all resounding with excitement for this upcoming musical season! There 

are many musical opportunities here at Neffs Union UCC and we need your voices, instruments, 

and energy to honor God and make our worship more meaningful.   

 

Mitchell Roth is reprising his role again and will be leading and organizing our student musicians 

on holidays and playing in worship with our choirs, Jazz Ensemble, and for special music. 

 

Our new addition to the musical program is Matt Gerry and in addition to his volunteer work with 

the Horizon Choir and Jazz Ensemble, as a staff person Matt will lead small group ensembles on 

holidays and organize our leader musicians. 

  

Choir Rehearsal Schedule: 

Kids Choir: Wednesday's @ 6pm (choir rehearsals begin on September 20th) 

 

The following choirs rehearse every Sunday and the rehearsals for each group will begin on  

September 17th: 

Heritage Choir @ 7:15am  

Horizon Choir @ 9:15am   

High School Choir (8th thru 12th grade) - after the 10:30 service   

 

The Festival Choir will be directed by Matt Gerry and is a special opportunity to join with both  

vocalists and instrumentalists from the congregation and surrounding community.  

Performance Date: November 5th (rehearsals TBD) 

 

If you sing or play an instrument at any level (kids or adults) please feel free to contact our leaders 

to participate in any of our musical programs.  

 

Contact Info: 

Blake Hoppes - Minister of Music (blake.charger@gmail.com) 

Matt Gerry - Instrumental Director (mattroni@yahoo.com) 

Mitchell Roth - Assistant Instrumental Director (mqroth2005@gmail.com) 

 

Chime choir is also resuming. If you are interested in joining this group, please contact Edie Fella 

at edie.fella@gmail.com. 

mailto:blake.charger@gmail.com
mailto:mattroni@yahoo.com
mailto:mqroth2005@gmail.com
mailto:edie.fella@gmail.com
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PNEC Ambassador Corner 
PNEC news:  Keystone Working Group* – Communications Summary 
With the grace of God, we recognize that Together We Are Stronger, The Keystone Conference. 
The seventh meeting of the Keystone Working Group* took place Friday, July 14, 2023. Guided by the Spirit, we realized that our 

work has moved from being a “study group” to a “working group” as we build a vision of what a Keystone Conference can be. We 

have now identified essential functions of a Keystone Conference to support mission, ministry and authorized ministers in diverse 

settings. These ministry functions are:   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Together we created a vision for new and stronger ministry. We are now preparing how to engage leaders and congregations in our 
four conferences this Fall. We will share WHY we are proposing the new Conference and explore WHAT functions we believe will 
most enhance our churches’ mission and ministries. We want to know how “Together We are Stronger, the Keystone Conference” 
rests in our hearts. We also seek your thoughts about the proposed functions. 
 
We invite everyone to visit the Keystone Conference Project website hosted by PSEC. You can read how this project came about, 
our study information and the summaries for each meeting. https://psec.org/keystone/. 
We do not have answers for everything. Our work has focused on the WHY and WHAT. We have not yet detailed “HOW will this 
work?” And there are certainly “What about. . . ” issues to consider. So we are counting on your questions and comments in our fall 
gatherings to strengthen the project. With the grace of God, we will discern next steps affirming, “Together We Are Stronger, The 
Keystone Conference.” 
 

You are invited to connect with us by email, at Keystone.Conference.Project@gmail.com. You may also use the postal service and 
direct mailing the Keystone Working Group through your own area Conference Office. 
Conversations in Fall 2023 and Winter/Spring 2024 will guide us to a “Mini Synod” of our four conferences, June 6-9, 2024. Save the 
date for this magnificent opportunity to share, learn and experience what God is doing in and through us all. Outstanding national 
and regional speakers and leaders will be with us. We will also provide for video sharing of this “unity conference.” At this gathering 
we will determine if we stand in agreement to move forward toward being a unified conference in our boundaries and structure. Our 
goal is to work toward a resolution for becoming ONE Keystone Conference at the Fall 2024 Conferences. We will share more soon. 
We recognize through each phase of our work that God is still speaking. We rely on the grace of God in the next steps of our journey 
in the assurance that “Together We Are Stronger! The Keystone Conference.” 
*A study, discernment and working group of the 4 PA area UCC Conferences – Penn West, Penn Central, Penn NE, and Pennsylva-
nia SE. Pastor Kris is a member of this working group. 
 

Wider Church news: 
The UCC General Synod met in Indiana 6/30-7/4 2023.  This is a gathering of all the UCC’s, in the US and the world, which meets 
every (2) years to offer up and pass resolutions, elect officers and carry out the business of the wider church.  After 2025, they will 
meet every (3) years because of a By-laws change that passed by only one vote! 
Rev. Karen Georgia Thompson was elected as General Minister & President of the United Church of Christ.  Of note is the fact that 
she is the first woman to be elected to lead the UCC, and not only the first woman, but the first woman of African descent! 
Many resolutions were passed including support for public school educators, academic freedom, & equity efforts in schools, taking a 
stand against book banning, curriculum restrictions, and teacher harassment; Calling on UCC congregations to commit to harm  
reduction practices & building communities of compassionate care & partnership with people with lived experience of substance 
abuse.  There was an update on the Racial Equity Task Force and the Youth focused on homelessness and food insecurity with 
hands-on activities.  If interested in learning more about the above and other resolutions, etc. you can find info at www.ucc.org/news. 
*Excerpted from the Penn Northeast Conference of the United Church of Christ brochure 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at jemrenaissinc@aol.com & please put Union Ambassador in the  

subject line.  As your PNEC Ambassador, I want to help Union members feel more connected to the Conference and the wider 

church. 

Faith Formation 
Mission 
Generosity and Stewardship 
Search and Call 
Digital Ministry/Technology Communication 
Congregational Futures 

Leadership Training for Pastors and Lay Leaders Disaster Ministries 
Ecumenism 
Spiritual Revival 
UCC Identity 
Administrative/Legal/Fiscal Oversight 

https://psec.org/keystone/
mailto:Keystone.Conference.Project@gmail.com
http://www.ucc.org/news
mailto:jemrenaissinc@aol.com
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Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
 
Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
 
Carrie Beleno 
Pastor of Visitation 
vispastor@unionucc.org 
 
Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 
 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
 
 
Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
 
 
Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 
Barbara Carinci  
Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 

Church Telephone  
Extension  Directory  

610-767-6961 
 
Pastor Kris ext.  24 
Pastor Kayli ext.  25 
Marissa Haney      ext.  21 
Tiffany Lakatosh  ext.  27 
Barbara Carinci ext.  32 
Music Office ext.  26 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

Our blessings and prayers go to the friends and families of those 

who have passed.    

 

Leonard Chowansky passed on August 12, 2023. Services were 

held on August 18, 2023 at Harding Funeral Home.  
 

Jeffrey Kuhns passed on August 19, 2023. Services were held on August 26, 2023 at 

Union Church Cemetery.  
 

The Burdick family wishes to thank our church family for the many cards and kind 

expressions of sympathy on the passing of our beloved father and husband Lou.  

July Baptism 
Dear Members of our Church Family,  

As fiscal year 2023 came to a close on June 30, 2023, we are 
once again humbled to witness the generosity, support and  
unwavering commitment you have shown to Union UCC for yet 
another year.  Spreading God’s love is a great business to be 
in, and thanks to you, we are able to do just that. It is a comfort 
knowing that you are partnering with us as we move our church 
family forward, and step into what God is calling us to do next. 
With deep and sincere gratitude, we thank you for being you, 
for being here, for being present, and for supporting our work to 
come!  We can’t wait to see where the spirit moves us in the 
next fiscal year. 
 
Sincerely,  

The Financial Leadership Team: 

John Harting, Brian Horwith, Marianne Kitzmiller,          

Laura Kohler, Don Penrod, Pastor Kris Snyder              

Larry Todd, Phil Weir 



Dual Member Status  Dual membership is available to people who wish to join our church but who want to 
also maintain membership at another church. They will have the same rights and duties as a member. Accord-
ing to our Constitution members are required to commune and donate yearly.  We look forward to continuing 
to welcome new members into the Christian journey with our faith family here at  Union UCC.  
New Member Sessions  We encourage you to make a deeper commitment to your faith by joining us as a 
member. The next new member gatherings are Thursday, October 12 at 7-8pm OR Sunday, October 15 at 
9:15am-10:15am in Memorial Hall (Coffee Hour).  You will be received as a new member on Sunday, October 
22 in worship. This time together is a great chance to share your questions and meet some other members. 
You only need to attend one of the sessions. Contact Pastor Kris PastorKris@unionucc.org  to sign up or if you 
have schedule conflicts.  
Baptism We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service every other month when we meet in person. 
Our next dates are Sunday, September 17, 2023 and November 12, 2023.  Families can sign up to have their  
children baptized during the worship service in the sanctuary or in a private service with family and pastors. To 
sign up: Call the church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at  administrator@unionucc.org  
Weddings  To schedule your pre-marriage sessions and wedding at our church or a venue with one of the  
pastors, please see be in contact with one of the pastors.  
There is information on our website, forms to complete are downloadable. More information on the site: 
http://www.unionucc.org/resources for New Member, Baptism, and Wedding forms.  
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Financial Report 

Because of YOU our church changes lives…. 

Here are some of the ways you can share your financial generosity at Union.  

• ELECTRONIC GIVING  https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z51X/home Choose an ongoing    
regular donation or a  single donation with your credit or debit card.  (Help us with fees if you 
can.) 
• Venmo @unionuccneffs  Make a donation or pay for a fundraiser or event. Complete 

“What’s this for?” 

• Mobile Giving Vanco Mobile Faith Engagement app 

• Cash or checks (to “Union UCC”) Place in the offering plate with a member offering enve-
lope or guest    envelope (in the seat racks) or drop in the mail if you’re not in person. 
Contact John Harting (610-799-2508) or Don Penrod (610-972-8719) or Pastor Kris if you have 

questions or if you’d like to learn more about other giving options or legacy gifts to Union.  

Fiscal 
Year 

Operating 
Fund 

Designated 
Funds 

Grand  

Total All 
Funds 

7-1-2022 ($4,682.00) $39,850.00 $35,168.00 

Income $37,413.00 $4,234.00 $41,647.00 

Expenses $32,853.00 $13,706.00 $46,559.00 

7-31-2023 ($122.00) $30,378.00 $30,256.00 

Designated Funds category includes offerings for NIN,  

Mother’s Day, OGHS, Lenten, Advent, Improvement Fund,  

Flowers, Directory, Bulletins, Phoebe Campaign, & special gifts. 

Donate, Recycle and Help Your Church 
As you are cleaning out closets and cabinets be sure 

to keep Union UCC in mind. Bring your donations at 
any time to the bin in our grove. The church receives a 
certain amount of money for each pound that is  
donated.  Items that are usable are resold or  
recycled.  You are also helping to save the amount of 
things that end up in a landfill by donating your items 
this way. Recycle Local’s goal is to help agencies have 
0% waste.  

Items accepted include:  clean and dry clothing, 
shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, 
towels, drapes, pillow cases and stuffed animals. 
Place all items in plastic bags.  NO furniture, rags,  
pillows, toys, or household goods.  

This is one more way to give and support the  
mission and ministry of God’s church at Union 
UCC.  Thank you.  

Vanco 

Venmo 

mailto:PastorKris@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z51X/home

